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On August 14, 2018, West Virginia PCS Alliance, L.C. (Applicant) filed a notice to cancel its 
registration 90-5447 pursuant to Ohio Adm. Code 4901:1-6-24. The Applicant was registered as 
a Commercial Mobile Radio Service (CMRS) provider in the state of Ohio on March 10, 2003.  

The Applicant was acquired by Shenandoah Telecommunications Company and consolidated 
into its wholly owned subsidiary Shenandoah Personal Communications (Shentel). Through a 
contractual relationship with Sprint, Shentel deploys and operates a wireless network used by 
Sprint customers. As such, by the third quarter of 2017 all customers of the Applicant had been 
transitioned into the Sprint billing system. Therefore, the Applicant no longer needs to have 
registration in the State of Ohio.  

Zero-day notices are made effective upon filing in accordance with the notice filing process 
described in rule 4901:1-6-05 of the O.A.C. Staff reviewed all documents filed with this notice 
and has determined that the proposed notice appears to satisfy the Commission’s requirements 
set forth in 4901:1-6-24 of the Ohio Administrative Code.  Staff recommends that this notice be 
made effective on August 14, 2018. Staff will cancel Registration No. 90-5447 and the 
associated TRF docket within ten business days. 



This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on 

8/28/2018 3:38:56 PM

in

Case No(s). 90-5447-RC-TRF

Summary: Staff Review and Recommendation electronically filed by Jason  Well on behalf of
PUCO Staff


